	The Grand Hetman Kostiantyn Ostrogski Lithuanian-Polish-Ukrainian Brigade 

	[image: image1.png]LITPOLUKRBRIG
f
o >





	NEWS RELEASE

	
	Date: 02 October 2018


LITPOLUKRBRIG kicks off MAPLE ARCH 2018 in Lithuania

Two weeks long military Exercise MAPLE ARCH 2018 with participation of LITPOLUKRBRIG Command along with affiliated Lithuanian, Polish and Ukrainian Battalions, under the Canadian mentorship stated today, on 2 October 2018, in Warfare Training Centre near Nemenčinė, Lithuania.
Exercise MAPLE ARCH is an annual 11-day army multinational computer assisted exercise with participation from three core nations: Lithuania, Poland and Ukraine, and supported by Canadian Army mentors. In 2018 a total of eight nations are participating in the training: Canada, Lithuania, Poland, Ukraine, Georgia, Montenegro, Romania and Turkey. Macedonia is observing the training.

 “Today’s start of Exercise MAPLE ARCH 2018 is a testament to the success of this training event since its inception in 1999. This year, four additional nations have signed up to participate because of the value this collective and multinational training opportunity presents to their military leaders and planners. Canada continues to be proud of its mentorship role with the exercise series.” stated Lieutenant Colonel Steve Hale, Canadian Contingent Commander.

This year marks the greatest number of countries participating in Exercise MAPLE ARCH since 1999. About 300 junior and senior military leaders, and support staff, from eight nations will participate in the Exercise. 
“It’s a great honor to host the annual exercise which is marked with highly increased number of participating nations. Our common awareness about security situation and united effort to strengthen ability to withstand possible threats is a strong signal that deters and repels possible aggressors.“ said in the opening ceremony Lithuanian Land Forces Chief of Staff Colonel Tomas Masaitis.
According to the Grand Hetman Kostiantyn Ostrogski Lithuanian-Polish-Ukrainian Brigade Commander Colonel Dmytro Bratishko, MAPLE ARCH 2018 is a primary training event for the tri-national military unit this year. 
“The Exercise verifies all our efforts taken throughout the year and concludes the training cycle for 2018. LITPOLUKRBRIG as a Higher Command will exercise command over the affiliated maneuver battalions from Lithuania, Poland and Ukraine, as well as will have an opportunity to share expertise and knowledge with newly introduced Georgian and Montenegro participants. We are focused on success and as LITPOLUKRBRIG motto says “United for Peace.” Added Colonel Dmytro Bratishko.
For more information contact Oleksandr Gain, LITPOLUKRBRIG Public Information Officer at (Pol) +48 508 272 094, тел. (Viber) +38 (096) 501 65 51, e-mail o.gain@ron.mil.pl or gainop@gmail.com. 

